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FRIDAY BULLETIN                  02.05.25 
 

Growing together as children of God 

 
At Holy Trinity C of E Primary School: 

✓we want our pupils to grow in confidence, independence, resilience and knowledge, so that all achieve their full 

potential and develop a life-long love of learning and of the world around us. 

✓we work together with families, community and church to model positive relationships, supporting each other 

and acknowledging that we are stronger when we work together. 

✓we are growing together as children of God, strengthening our faith, secure in the knowledge we are unique, 

loved and cherished.  

 

Dear Parents and Carers 

 

I would like to express my huge thanks to our wonderful parent/carer community, spearheaded by the HOTS 

Committee. Thank you for all that you do for our school, including organising the recent Quiz and Coin Jar 

Challenge – both of which raised so much money for our school. The winning quiz team is pictured below. 

Congratulations to Owls and 2S, who were the winners of the Coin Jar Challenge. 

 

    

 

This week David from Merton Music Foundation (MMF) came in to school to deliver 'Bamboo Tamboo' 

rhythm workshops to Year 5.  Using instruments that are inspired by the original bamboo instruments from Trinidad 

and Tobago, Year 5 learnt to play a vibrant Caribbean groove with 3 layered rhythms. It sounded amazing and a lot 

of fun was had by all! 

 



ALDI Opening 

As you may know, ALDI will soon be opening in Wimbledon Town Centre. Our school has been invited to 

participate in the opening of the store on Thursday 15th May, at the early time of 6.45am!  

 

I am looking for 5 pupils who might be able to join me at the opening. The pupils will be needed from 6.45 to 

7.15am, and will then be free to go home until the start of the school day. 

 

Please do email at headteacher@holytrinity.merton.sch.uk me if you would be happy to take part. 

 

Parent/Carer Survey – We would love to hear your views on our school! 

Our annual parent/carer survey is going live today. Please do take the time to complete one response per family. If 

your answers are different for different children, please use the comments boxes to give further information.  

 

To complete the survey, please click on the link below: https://forms.gle/8XkxoaHPN85t3DCDA 

The information we obtain from this survey is so helpful in shaping our School Improvement Plan for the next 

academic year. Following the survey, governors will organise a way to discuss aspects of the survey in more detail. 

Watch this space for further information. 

 

 
On Friday 25th of April 2 students from Year 3 and 2 from Year 4 went to a creative writing workshop where we 

were taught how to write our own poems. During the workshop, led by an author Neal Zetter we had fun writing 

poems; one about a Memory we had and the other a rhyming one which we wrote and acted out in groups and the 

audience had to guess the last rhyming word of the poem . I had the chance to read out my Memory poem , about a 

birthday, to everyone. We had an opportunity to buy books written by the author as well. 

Just after lunch we played some word games as a group, next we had a few poems read out to us. The workshop 

was terrific and we all enjoyed it a lot ! 

Ahana (Year 4) 

Monday 5th May – Bank Holiday 

Just a reminder that the school will be closed on Monday 5th May.     

 

Uniform Expectations 

This is just a reminder about the current uniform expectations for KS2: 

• Children may wear school polo-shirts with either grey trousers, grey shorts, grey skirts or a grey pinafore. If 

children opt to wear a white shirt (not a polo-shirt), then they must wear a tie with this.  

• For PE, children may wear plain black shorts or skorts (these should not have any logos on), with their 

house PE T-shirt. 

• Black school shoes should be worn with school uniform. Trainers should only be worn with PE uniform. 

If you have any questions, please email me at headteacher@holytrinity.merton.sch.uk  

 

Naming Clothes 

With the warm weather, children are taking off their jumpers/PE tops! Please ensure that all items of uniform are 

named. We have an ever-growing pile of un-named jumpers and PE tops. 
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Competitions 

There are a number of competitions available for our children to enter this term: 

 
 

 



 
 

HOTS Notices 

Quiz Night Success! 

A huge thanks to everyone who attended our quiz fundraiser last Friday! We made over £2.3k on ticket and bar 

sales and had a lot of fun in the process! Huge congratulations to our winners (Team Badger, Badger, Badger, 

Mushroom!!!) and thank you again to our amazing quiz and bar teams.  

 

Summer Fair (Saturday, June 28th): 

Mark your calendars and save the date…the annual Summer Fair is just around the corner! We will have more 

information on stalls, estate planning boards, and details in the coming weeks through the class reps.  

 

Coin Jar Challenge: 

Congratulations to Reception Owls and Y2 Squirrels at being the coin jar champions! Through the generosity of our 

amazing community, we were able to raise over £1400 in contributions. Well done to every class! The money raised 

will go towards the refurbishment of a quiet garden and other various school needs. We are so grateful to 

everyone’s participation. We look forward in the coming months to see all the children of the school enjoy the 

beauty and tranquillity this garden!  

 

Supporting neurodivergent children to play safely online 

One of our team found this excellent article supporting our neurodivergent children to play safe online. 

https://www.flipsnack.com/internetmattersorg/supporting-neurodivergent-children-to-play-safely-online/full-

view.html?sfnsn=scwspmo 
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Online Safety Thought of the Week 

 

 



 
 

 



 
 

 
 

 



TERM DATES 

Summer Term 2025 

Half term: Monday 26 May to Friday 30 May 2025 (INSET Monday 2nd June 2025) 

Children start back after half term Tuesday 3rd June 2025 

Last day: Tuesday 22 July 2025 (INSET Tuesday 22nd July 2025) 

Children break up Monday 21st July 2025. 

2025-2026 

Autumn Term 2025 

First day: Monday 1 September 2025 (INSETS Monday 1st and Tuesday 2nd September) 

Children start back Wednesday 3rd September 2025 

Half term: Monday 27 October to Friday 31 October 2025 

Last day Friday 19 December 2025 

Spring Term 2026 

First day: Monday 5 January 2026 (INSET Monday 5th January) 

Children start back Tuesday 6th January 2026 

Half term: Monday 16 February to Friday 20 February 2026 

Last day: Friday 27 March 2026 

Summer Term 2026 

First day: Monday 13 April 2026 

Half term: Monday 25 May to Friday 29 May 2026 (INSET Monday 1st June) 

Children start back after half term Tuesday 2nd June 2026 

Last day: Monday 20 July 2026 (INSET Monday 20th July) 

Children break up Friday 17th July 2026 

 

Key Dates 2024-2025 

Any new dates will be highlighted. 

Date Time Event 

5th May  Bank Holiday – school closed 

7th – 9th May  Year 4 PGL  

12th – 15th May  Year 6 SATS 

20th May  Year 6 to Chessington 

21st May  Cultural Diversity Day 

23rd May 8.15-8.45 Share my Learning – an opportunity for children to share their learning, and books, with 

their parents/carers 

23rd May  Break up for half term 

2nd June  INSET Day – School closed 

3rd June  Summer 2 term begins  

3rd – 6th June  Year 4 Multiplication Check Week 

9th – 13th June  Assessment Week 

9th – 13th June  Year 1 Phonics Screening Check Window 

23rd – 27th June  Sports Week 

23rd June 

 

AM 

PM 

Year 3 Sports Day 

Year 2 Sports Day 

24th June 

 

AM 

PM 

Year 4 Sports Day 

Nursery (PM and Full-time) 

25th June AM 

PM 

Year 5 Sports Day 

Reception Sports Day 

26th June AM 

PM 

Year 6 Sports Day 

Year 1 Sports Day 

27th June AM Nursery (AM and Full-time) 

28th June  Summer Fair 

8th & 9th July  Year 6 Production 

Times TBC 

16th July  Music Festival 

16th July  Reports out 

18th July 8.15-9.00 Extended Share My Learning  

18th July  9.30 Leaver’s Service @ Holy Trinity Church (due to a clash of bookings at church it has become 

necessary to move our Leavers’ Service) 

18th July  Last day for Nursery 

21st July 14.00 Term ends 

22nd July  INSET Day – School closed 

 

I hope you have a wonderful weekend. 



 

Izzy Rickards 

Headteacher 

 
GROWING TOGETHER AS CHILDREN OF GOD 


